 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
August 11, 2020


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:31 pm. via virtual technology (Zoom) due to the Governor’s Executive Orders related to the pandemic of COVID-19

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:  President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees: Bob Bengivenga (late 6:36 pm), Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  Absent:  Frank Lemos.
Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  since there was no flag presented, the Pledge was omitted.

MINUTES:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Library Meeting Minutes of July 14, 2020.

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the Library Meeting Minutes of July 14, 2020.  

Anne Troop made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13718 through #13757 totaling $40,459.33.  

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Seeing none the motion passed unanimously.


Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

President Nagel-Smiley pointed out that under local support, April and May are blank, but we did receive both a double payment in June as well as July’s allotment. The borough will make up the April payment at a later date. 

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other questions or comments.  Seeing none the motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that the contactless pick up as well as the in person limited access services have been doing really well. 

6:36 pm – Bob Bengivenga joined the meeting.  He had difficulty logging into Zoom. 

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other questions or comments.  Seeing none the motion passed unanimously.


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.

The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement Report.  There were no questions or comments, and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris stated that audit is almost done and we can probably vote on it in October.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that there are no other committee reports.

OLD BUSINESS:  There are no items under old business.

PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  The motion passed unanimously. 


Ken Morgan stated that we are getting a good response for the movies on Friday evening.  President Nagel-Smiley asked how the notary services were working out.  Ken responded that it is pretty much the same as it was before, we are not as busy but we still have people coming in.  President Nagel-Smiley commended Ken for always being at the meetings and for offering to re-start notary services.


NEW BUSINESS:  

1.  Approval of Employee Workplace Travel Policy:  

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Chairs of the Policy Committee if they had anything they wanted to say.  

Anne Troop explained that the main purpose of writing the new travel policy was to ensure the safety of both the staff and our patrons. Quarantining is currently not mandatory, however since we serve the public we felt that it was in everyone’s best interest to establish this policy. The state strongly suggests that people returning from any of the “hot spots” self quarantine for two weeks, but they do not make any recommendations regarding roommates of people who have traveled to a hot spot. This policy would require an employee whose roommate has traveled to one of the restricted areas to quarantine themselves for two weeks. We will do our best to offer staff an option to work from home during that time so they would not have to use any PTO.   President Nagel-Smiley asked if this would be a one-time thing.  Anne Troop responded yes.  President Nagel-Smiley added that if they had to quarantine a second time, they would have to use their sick or vacation days in order to be paid.  Linda added that if a staff member chooses to travel to one of the states that are on the quarantine list, they would have to use their sick or vacation time to quarantine when they return.  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Employee Workplace Travel Policy.

Bob Bengivenga made the motion to accept the Employee Workplace Travel Policy, seconded by Vice President Jones. President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments. Since there were none, President Nagel-Smiley called for the vote. 

 In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones, and President Nagel-Smiley.


2.  Discussion of September 2020 Meeting:  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that this does not need to be voted on and asked the board members if they were all still in agreement to be on Zoom for the September meeting.  

Everyone is in agreement with this.  The September meeting will be on Zoom.  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak. Motion passes unanimously.

TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Melissa Katsingris:  The Library staff has done a wonderful job with re-opening.  Policy Committee, thank you for setting up the new policies.  I might come in to the library this week.  I’m proud to be part of this team and I think our library and staff is just phenomenal.  Enjoy the rest of the summer; September will be here before you know it.
Anne Troop:  I have been to the library a couple weeks ago and saw how everything has been fixed up to keep the staff safe behind the plastic partitions, which really look great.  The staff is doing a fantastic job, especially for pick-up, that has worked really well.  Let’s hope that we get some cooler weather.
Stephanie Wolak:  Everybody is doing a great job over there especially the children’s programs.  I think that it’s great that there are so many kids and parents involved.  Everybody stay safe and I will see you in September.
Bob Bengivenga:  Hope everyone has a great rest of the summer and I hope we don’t get any more storms.  If you need any more of those face shields, let me know.  Everything is going very nicely and I will talk to you soon.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  I commend the staff for stepping up and trying to maintain a sense of normalcy for the people in town.  I think that it is great that we were able to run all those children’s programs and the summer reading program.  I know the children look forward to that and the fact that so many of them are involved speaks to that.  Stay safe and enjoy what’s left of the summer.
Ray Rusnak:  I stopped by the library a couple of days ago.  Everything looked great.  It’s unfortunate the situation we have been in but the library staff is doing the best that they can and I think they are doing a really great job.  Enjoy the rest of the summer and hopefully we will see everyone soon.
Vice President Jones:  I wish everyone a safe and Happy Labor Day.  I have yet to get to the library.  I am back to work so it has been kind of crazy.  My son-in-law was happy with the contactless pick-up.  He thought that was great.  I wish everybody the remainder of the summer to be safe and healthy.  God Bless.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Every April there is a specific Library Worker’s Appreciation Day and I have always bought the staff breakfast.  So, this past Friday I did that for them since they weren’t around in April. I got a chance to stop in and it’s not just Plexiglas hanging there.  It looks very professional the way it was done. I commend the children’s staff for all they do as well as the work the staff is doing with the pick-up service.  Last night, it must have been 11:30 pm, I put two holds on books and by 11:00 am this morning, they called me and told me my books are ready to be picked up.  They are working very hard, very well and I am very proud of the staff. The other thing that was included in your packet, and I hope everyone had a chance to read it, is the information regarding the Human Relations Committee.  The Mayor and Council formed it.  I believe Christine Faustini wanted a committee slightly different from Cultural Arts, where the people can come, learn of the different cultures that are in town and if there are interpersonal problems, they can come before this committee.  I was to choose a person from our committee to represent the library board on this Human Relations Committee.  I chose Gary to represent us as the Vice President.  Gary, they will be contacting you because they will be having the Zoom meeting, I believe somewhere in the first week of September.  (Note: Stephanie Wolak added that she is on that committee as well through the Public Celebrations Committee.) With that - stay well, stay safe.  I hope we are on the downside and that we don’t have round two of this pandemic coming.  

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 6:57 pm.

Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
